“To preserve for ourselves and for future generations the freedom to enjoy the outdoors.”

LAKE COUNTY SPORTMAN’S CLUB
May 21, 2024
Board Meeting/Member Meeting

1. Call to Order — 6:46 pm

Present: John Beach, Dave Weronko, Kelly Zoellner, Ronald Dionne, Chuck Barron, Greg Nichols Jr,
Dennis Karczynski, Harold Nichols, Greg Nichols Sr., Jim Young

Absent: Dale Groulx

Members Present: Fred Woldering Sr., Pat Groulx, Bud Kloosterman, Kevin

Traver, Jeremiah Jett, Mark Pietras, Sheriff Rich Martin

2. Minutes were reviewed for the April 2024 regular meeting. A motion to approve the minutes by Harold Nichols

was made, Seconded by Kelly Zoellner. Unanimous approval was given.

3. Treasurer’s Report

Kelly presented the financial report. Kelly reminded Greg Nichols Jr. that $1,000 must be returned to the clubs
checking account from the trap league.
Motion to accept financial report by Harold Nichols, seconded by Greg Nichols Jr.. Unanimous approval.

Old Business

1.

Lake County Sheriff’s Department Contract — Sheriff Martin & Undersheriff Mark Pietras were present.
Discussion was held regarding their needs. Calling ahead wasn’t necessary for occasional one day training need.
Advanced dates were appreciated by the club. The additional covered pistol shed for their pistol range was said
to not be needed by Mark. The contract was signed by Sheriff Martin for the current year. Kelly will send the
invoice

Raffle Tickets — Pictures to replace the actual rifles when selling were presented. Someone is needed to take the
lead for scheduling of ticket sales was requested. Dave Werenko will ask his wife Cathy to be the scheduler.
Kelly will forward al the information to John for now. She reiterated to only sell tickets that say Thursday
Drawing on them NOT SATURDAY.

Promotional items — Dennis will look into pricing of hats, t-shirts and license plates by our July meeting.

Golf Outing — Bud reported there will be a golf outing on Sunday August 4". Another meeting needs to be
scheduled soon. Harold and Bud stated enough prizes will be on hand for the outing. There is a concern that we
will have to turn away teams. A max of 110 golfers can play. If you are interested in participating get registered
soon, as it will be first come first serve.

Hunting lease - A motion was made by Harold and seconded by Chuck to allow Dave Werenko to try again to
lease the property for hunting. The vote was unanimous in favor. Dave currently has two bids and the mail will
be checked one last time for any other bids.

New Business

1.

Review of the meeting to discuss the concepts of our future club building/hall. Greg Nichols Jr. stated he
checked with the building department. Any building we put up would be considered commercial. Prints of the
building and all sub-structures such as electrical, plumbing would require prints. It can be built in stages.
However, with a commercial building permitting is only allowed for “X” period of time. Every 6 months that the
project is not done an additional fee of $75+ would need to be paid. After two years the 6 month fees would go
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up. Basically the clubhouse with all amenities and design would cost approximately $225 k. We are not prepared
to pay that at this time. However, it was determined to get a drawing made of the building desired as a start. Any
member that knows of an engineer/architect that can produce a drawing of our required building is asked to call
Harold Nichols at 231-510-2627.

2. Harold got pricing on material for hard paths for wheel chair access. 35 yards of stone for $1,500. Chuck made a
motion to approve the purchase not to exceed $1,500 and Greg Nichols Jr. 2" the motion. All approved and
passed.

3. Sponsorship Policy — Tabled

4. Pat Groulx stated he can grub the trap field for $80 per hour. Discussion was held on what needed to be done.
Harold made a motion to approve the work not to exceed $1000 to start the job, Chuck 2™ the motion. All
approved and passed.

5. Ladies night shoot — ladies night was canceled for lack of an instructor, the program had good participation last
year. We need to find a new certified woman to lead the program

6. Webber Twp. Outdoor day participation by LCSC cancelled due to a lack of volunteers from LCSC

8. Round Table
o Tickets will be sold SATURDAY Ace hardware in Baldwin
o Kelly requested safety officers and volunteers for the June 15" Shoot
o Kelly requested a mowing of the grass before the shoot and it was approved.
o Pat Groulx suggested a banner to drape on the table when selling raffle tickets. Should say LCSC Gun
Raffle. Motion by Harold Nichols and 2" by Gregg Jr. Motion Approved and Dennis to purchase not to
exceed $150.

9. Adjourn Meeting — Motion to adjourn, 8:21 pm by Harold, seconded by Greg. Unanimous approval.
The Next meeting is Tuesday, June 18th at 6:30 p.m. at the Range. If the weather is bad it will be at
the Baldwin Village Hall.




VOLUNTEER HOURS 05/2024

Chuck Barron 115
John Beach 23
Gary Bissonette 2
Scott Cambridge 0
Bill Chulski 0
Troy Cook 4.0
Charlene Deblock 25
Mike Deblock 2.5
Ron Dionne 9.5
Ruth Fox 15
Wayne Fox 15
Dale Groulx 0
Pat Groulx 9
Jeremiah Jett 25
Dennis Karczynski 30
Ken Kibbins 0
Bud Kloosterman 9
Neil Lynch 0
Mitchell Miller 8.5
Greg Nichols Jr 9
Greg Nichols Sr 7.5
Harold Nichols 9.5
Ronald Parizon 2
Mark Pietras 5
Len Todd 7.0
Kevin Traver 25
Taylor Van Dyke 0
Mike Wacyk 6
Dave Weronko 23
Fred Woldering Sr. 11
Bill Wyman 2
James Young 7
Kristy Young 5
Kelly Zoellner 44

** Includes people that worked on April 30. Everyone worked 2 hrs.

If you do not see your name on this list, or have hours missing, please contact Dennis 734-578-2754 or
karczynskid@yahoo.com and let me know the hours we are missing, and we can confirm with the person in charge of the
event.



